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�
Call to Order





Meeting eighteen of the Data Communications Committee was called to order at 8:39 a.m. on August 22, 1996 at the Embassy Suites Hotel in San Antonio, Texas. The agenda is shown as attachment 1; the attendance list is shown as attachment 2.





Membership Changes





Patrick Calfee of Lubrizol is being replaced by Mark Slepsky. He will be the voting member for Lubrizol. Tom Morgan is no longer with Lubrizol.





Corrections to the Minutes for Meeting #17





Dave Hood clarified the statement attributed to him on page 8 in paragraph 4. He feels that the DCC has been meeting too often and he is in support of scaling back the meeting frequency.





John Rivenburgh distributed a timeline for the CBT beta testing that was unavailable for Meeting #17’s minutes. It is shown as attachment 3.





The minutes for Meeting #17 were approved with the above corrections.





Report Package/Data Dictionary Report





Doug Blinn distributed the Report Package/Data Dictionary Construction Summary shown as attachment 4. Mark Griffin point out that the number shown as the Current Dictionary Version for item 7,Test Type=L42 (circled on the attachment) is wrong.  It should be 19960607. VE was also noted as not being up to date. A corrected version of this document is available via Internet.





In Meeting #17, Mark Griffin reported the report package development work that Southwest Research was involved in. At this current meeting, Doug Blinn noted that the TMC’s position was that TMC welcomes any assistance offered by the test labs. He did remind the panel, however, that the final approval of any report package comes from the responsible surveillance panel and that the labs should take caution against any possible duplication of effort. John Rivenburgh proposed that perhaps a way to avoid potential duplication of effort would be for the surveillance panel to choose one of its members to develop the report package. Much discussion occurred as to why this wouldn’t work. The notion died for lack of enthusiasm.





TMC Report on Number of Telecommunicated Tests





119 tests were telecommed to TMC between 5-1-96 and 7-31-96. Doug Blinn distributed a list of the test area breakdown of these tests. This list is shown as attachment 5.





1K/1N Beta Testing





John Rivenburgh distributed the 1K/1N beta testing timeline (attchment 6).





Mark Sutherland, chairman of the Single Cylinder Diesel Surveillance Panel, described objections that the SCOTE surveillance panel has to the 1K/1N report package as beta tested and proposed for their approval on August 20. None of the changes were substantial. The surveillance panel has agreed to approve the report package on the condition that these changes are made. The DCC members agreed to make the changes in time for an information letter to be released with a September 23, 1996 effective date.





In the course of this discussion, Kathy Haskell proposed an expansion of the use of the “A” data type. There was no support for any expansion.





6V92 Beta Testing





Mark Griffin distributed the 6V92 beta testing timeline (attachment 7) and notes and comments made during the course of the beta testing (attachment 8).





Priorities for Beta Testing





Fran Sciacchitano expressed concern that the DCC’s priority list as currently constructed may not match the priorities of the industry. She feels that the bench tests, for example, should be completed as soon as possible. Frank Tatara offered ALI’s assistance in beta testing for the OSCT. 





Dave Hood, Frank Tatara, and others expressed a desire to see M11, T9, and 1P pushed higher up the priority list. Doug Blinn said that all 3 of these tests could be ready to beta test in as little as 3 weeks if that is panel’s wishes. Lubrizol offered to head up beta testing of the M11. Dave Hood immediately and vehemently objected that Chevron could not countenance a competitor leading beta testing. John Rivenburgh volunteered to take on the M11 as the highest priority (after the closeout of the 1K/1N testing, of course). This will be followed by the T9 and 1P in that order.





Southwest Research will take charge of HTCT, GI, TEOST, VGC, Foam, and EVLO beta testing in that order of priority and, as previously stated, ALI will take OSCT. These priorities are outlined in the following table:


�



Priority Level�
SR�
EG�
AL�
�
1�
HTCT�
1K/1N�
OSCT�
�
2�
GI�
M11�
�
�
3�
TEOST�
T9�
�
�
4�
VGC�
1P�
�
�
5�
Foam�
�
�
�
6�
EVLO�
�
�
�



The panel voted unanimously to approve this priority list.





Discussion of the use of Case in Character Data





Doug Blinn asked the panel if there would be support for mandating the use of all upper case in character data to facilitate data querying. Though several of the panel members reported that they force data to upper case when they store it in their system, they saw no need to mandate that to others. Any case forcing will be left to the discretion of the receiving party.





Reuse of “Retired” Field Names





Jody Fromer suggested that some policy be made regarding the reuse of “retired” field names (those that were in the data dictionary at one time but have been removed). Recently, one of the test areas had restored to the data dictionary a field that was previously retired. This has created obvious problems. Dave Hood proposed that once a field name has been retired, it may never again be permitted back into the data dictionary. The DCC Test Report Transmission Model (Guideline Document) will have section 1.2 revised to include this rule. The mechanism for keeping track of “retired” field names has yet to be determined.





Revisions to the Guideline Document





Doug Blinn distributed copies of the Guideline Document (attachment 9). Kathy Haskell felt that the descriptions for repeating fields were unclear. Doug agreed that section 1.6 would be reworded to include wording that descriptions for repeating fields would include xxx hours.





In light of the 1K/1N controversy, section 1.12 will be revised to indicate that the Core Field Names should (not shall) be included in all data dictionaries.





And, as reported in the previous section of these minutes, section 1.2 will be revised to prohibit the reuse of any retired field names.


�
Scope and Objectives Review





The Objectives shown in attachment 10 were revised to coincide with the priorities listed earlier:





�PRIVATE ���
OBJECTIVES�
PRIORITY�
STATUS�
COMPLETION DATE�
�
1�
Stabilization of Data Dictionaries�
HIGH�
ON GOING�
�
�
�
6V92TA


1K/1N


M11


HTCT


OSCT


T9


1P


GI


TEOST


VGC


FOAM


EVLO


Sequence VI


Sequence IIIF


Sequence IIE


Sequence VG


KA24E�
HIGH


HIGH


HIGH


HIGH


HIGH


MEDIUM


MEDIUM


MEDIUM


MEDIUM


MEDIUM


MEDIUM


MEDIUM


LOW


LOW


LOW


LOW


LOW�
�
Completed


Pending


11/96


11/96


11/96


2/97


2/97


2/97


2/97


2/97


2/97


2/97


8/97+


8/97+


8/97+


8/97+


8/97+�
�
2�
Electronic Test Scheduling	�
LOW�
�
8/97+�
�
3�
Digitized Photographs�
LOW�
�
8/97+�
�
4�
Digitized Signatures�
LOW�
�
8/97+�
�
5�
EDI - Feasibility Study�
LOW�
�
8/97+�
�
6�
Functional Acknowledgment�
LOW�
�
8/97+�
�
7�
Encryption Feasibility Study�
LOW�
 �
8/97+�
�



High = 6 - 9 months


Medium = 9 - 12 months


Low = 1 year +








Next Meeting





The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for February 20, 1997 in San Antonio.





Adjournment





The meeting was adjourned at 11:41
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